PRESIDENT’S LETTER
By Bob Smith

The year is over but the pandemic and lockdown contin-
ues. | sure hope this virus is eliminated so we can get
back to a normal life. The show season for 2020 was a
bust and not sure what 2021 will be like. Some shows
were postponed until April but we will wait and see when
we get closer. | know most of you are ready to get out to
an event and make some smoke and noise. Let’s hope for
the best. On a brighter note, | made another trip to Mis-
souri in November. Brought a nice treasure home. Itisa
Dazey butter churn. Lance Wilson has one just like it but a
smaller model. | will begin restoration after the first of the
year. Funny thing happened on the trip. | stopped at a
Pilot truck stop to get gas. | went to put the nozzle into
my tank and it wouldn’t fit. The nozzle was too large to fit
into the hole on the filler neck. Remember when unleaded
just came out and they made the nozzle smaller so you
could not put leaded gas into a car that took unleaded.
They put the wrong nozzle on this gas pump. Other than
that it was smooth sailing all the way going and coming
home. Gas in Missouri was $1.59 a gallon. Not much going
on so | would like to wish all of you a safe New Year and
stay healthy.

WHO IS THE MISTERY MAN
IN THE STEEL HAT???




WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES

Minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on
Saturday December 5, 2020

Board Members Present: Carey Stockton, Dave Stockton, Kelley Garcia, Lance Wil-
son, Joe Siddons, Roger Hahn, Ron Haskell

Board Members Absent: Bob Smith, David Pasillas, Tim Neely

Members Present: LeRoy Overstreet, Sue Stockton, Becky Stockton, Paul Liverman
Jr., Paul Montgomery, Jerry Wyatt, Dick Bouma, Merle Morse, Bob Holman, Jim Tread-
well, Larry Madole, Clay Wilson, John Rimpau, Mitchell Reichwein, Dave Ruhland, Bill
Karp, Dan Kato, Steven Mandell, Don Stocker, Gordon Morse, Phil Sigmon, Sue Brad-
ley, Al Antonucci, Jack Hassler

Visitors: None

Call to Order: Acting President Carey Stockton called the meeting to order at 8:59 AM
Flag Salute: lead by Carey Stockton

President: Bob Smith absent. Meeting presided over by V.P. Carey Stockton who
welcomed all in attendance and encouraged the membership to participate in the dis-
cussions. Carey spoke about the success of the Fun Day.

Vice President: Carey Stockton had nothing to report.

Secretary: Dave Stockton made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Di-
rectors meeting held on November 14, 2020, second by Joe Siddons with all in favor,
and entered into record without correction.

Treasurer: Kelley Garcia furnished the banking report as follows: December figures
for the investment savings account report a balance at $41,394.39, museum fund at
$182,701.65, total investments at $224,096.04, with a profit of $14,966.13. Checking
acct. balance is $4,856.06. Total income/expenses at $2,963.02.

Membership: David Pasillas absent; no report.

Purchasing: Lance Wilson reported that the Burgers & Bullets Shoot-out will be held
on Saturday, December 12.

Show Director: Roger Hahn reported that the Glendora Show was our last of the year
and was a success, and that the first show of next year will probably be Highland in
March. This is Roger's last meeting as Show Director as he will be moving to Idaho.
WAPA thanks him for his service.

Library: Joe Siddons had nothing to report. This is Joe's last meeting in his capacity
as Librarian, and WAPA thanks him also for his service.
Safety: Director Tim Neely absent; no report.

Museum: Director Ron Haskell reported that the Cal Poly campus is closed down to
Club activities until further notice.

Editor: Jim Treadwell would like to have all articles, stories, ads, etc. to
him by the 15th of each month for inclusion in the newsletter. Jim asks
that any pictures, articles, etc. be sent as an attachment to the e-mail.
Jim is asking for articles.



Cal Poly: Bob Smith absent; no report. All Club activity is on hold.

Riverside Citrus Grove Project: Ron Haskell said that not much has
been going on lately but that approval has been given for the construction
of a wooden sidewalk and an overhang. Wooden facing will be added to
the front of the building.

Unfinished Business: Getting the flywheels of the 160 HP Western en-
gine raised off the ground.

New Business:

Announcements:

Adjournment: 9:36 AM

Next Meeting: 9:00 AM Saturday January 2, 2021.

Dave Stockton, secretary
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RIVERSIDE CITRUS PARK 200HP WESTERN

BY Ron Haskell

Most of the fun stuff of working on the engine has been completed, now
it's details to the outside of the building. The current project for the
WERT (Western Engine Restoration Team) is to put a six foot wide board
sidewalk across the front of the building. We started by digging out an
area where the sidewalk would go including trenches for railroad ties
that will support the planks. It was a real circus to get the ties

straight and level but after a couple of work parties we got it

reasonably close. Our next work day should finish the project by
screwing down the 2x6 planks. To give the wood a vintage look we are
burning it with a propane weed burner torch that should also preserve it
somewhat against the elements.

Once this is complete the next project would be to cover the front of the
building with used corrugated tin from the old original building and
attaching a six foot wide roof across the front to cover the sidewalk.
Hopefully within the next few months we will be able to have another
open house for WAPA members to come out and check out the new look




Schmidt Chill Cylinder. Type G 3 hp. 1907. Good runner. FOR SALE
Danny

1323 6058405. 2,200.00

1920, International M, 1 1/2hp, very com-
plete, over strike ignitor, mag puts out

some voltage, fires on battery and
coil, original hand crank,gas or kerosene

carb.
S400.
Ron Haskell
1946 FAIRBANKS MORSE GENERATOR 115 volts rdhaskell@juno.com
2.25KVA 2250 WATTS AMPS19.6
2 CYC. WATER COOLED ELECTRIC START Fairbanks Morse Model Z, 1928, 2 HP, on iron wheel cart, good

looking and good running engine, $450.00, or OBO. Roger Hahn
1500.00 OBO
2 626-826-0690 or

roger.hahn2@verizon.net.




SAFETY NOTES FROM TIMOTHY NEELY

24402. Auxiliary Driving and Passing Lamps

(a) Any motor vehicle may be equipped with not to exceed two auxiliary driving lamps mounted on the front at a height

of not less than 16 inches nor more than 42 inches. Driving lamps are lamps designed for supplementing the upper beam

from headlamps and may not be lighted with the lower beam.

(b) Any motor vehicle may be equipped with not to exceed two auxiliary passing lamps mounted on the front at a height

of not less than 24 inches nor more than 42 inches. Passing lamps are lamps designed for supplementing the lower beam

from headlamps and may also be lighted with the upper beam.

STEVE MANDELL PROJECTS

DAVID PASILLAS MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR
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WAPA Members. If you're like me, 2020 is a

year that | will never forget, but there looks to be a

Greetings

glimmer of light at the end of the tunnel so hang in
there. With the new year, there is one thing you don't
want to forget and that's your 2021 WAPA Membership
dues. Yep, it's that time again and my books are now
open to start accepting your dues that can be paid
three ways, in cash, by check or through PayPal. Look
for an email blast soon with more Membership Renew-
al details or just go to our Home Page at wapa.us and
select "Membership" if you'd like to renew through
PayPal. Have a Membership question? No problem, just
e-mail,me at chiefbob06@gmail.com. Lots of great

WAPA things going on, so don't get left out!




Ernest Groce William Karp
Steve Lester Dale Linn

Robby Robison Bob Smith
Joseph Schofield Rob Skiner

Michael Tyler
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